
2 0  y e a r s  I’ve worked  

for unions and community organizations, both provincially and nationally, on a broad range of health 

policy and labour relations issues . M ost recently ,  I  w a s  the secretary -business manager and chief 

spokesperson of the Hospital Employees’ Union, which rep resents more than 5 0 ,  0 0 0  health care social 

service w o r k e r s  a c r o s s  o u r  p r o v i n c e .   I have a deep regard for the value of education and the important ind your children when 

we took lessons online in the s pring at the start of the pandemic ,  and  y o u  have continued to be vital 



 

Have a safe, healthy and happy holiday season. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jennifer Whiteside 
Minister of Education  
 
 
 


